                                                                     MUSE 

                                             TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES






   January 27, 2009






      MMS Library

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:47 pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Nancy Gardner, Pamela Graham, Judy Minkus, Margaret Iacuaniello,  Erich Schmid, Tom Hudson Deena Zarlin and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Ray Alarcon, Bronwyn Rhoades, David Wasley and Mark Oatney.

2) Minutes: (MSC Erich/Pamela to accept 12/18/08 meeting minutes) All 7 ayes on the vote. 

3) Open Forum for Public Comment: None.

4) Financial Report: Sara Spring was not present but sent a financial report through Jessica. Current account total is $151,878.12, with General Account = $53,070.82, Raffle Account =  $48,565.11, and CD account = $50,242.19.  Raffle income total to date is $32,542.92 with expenses of $4,782.18. With $91,775.00 in promised grant funds for 2008-09, available funds total $ 60,103.12. It was noted that the $11,000 payment of unused 2007-08 grant funds from MUSD, approximately $7,000 in raffle ticket sales and $1200 from an anonymous donor covering the estimated loss of Endowment Fund investments were not included in the financial report so the totals are not completely current.  Sally Swan will present the $11,000 check to MUSE in the next few days with a request for payment of the 2008-09 promised grant funds.

Sara’s treasurer 2 year term is up in March. Discussion followed about officer possibilities and the option of creating a paid position of financial manager to work with a Board member Treasurer. The Treasurer would be responsible for collecting and paying bills, reconciling bank accounts and statements and presenting financial reports at monthly Board meetings prepared by the paid financial manager. 

5) Correspondence:  A photo of the raffle winner, Erik Oldsberg of Santa Rosa, receiving the $15,000 cash prize needs to get in the Beacon. Jessica will arrange the photo with the statement that the raffle raised approximately $30,000 for school programs. 

Our phone number for MUSE has been disconnected due to no timely payment. Discussion followed questioning the need for a phone contact number with only a message answering machine when individual fundraisers list separate personal contact numbers. (MSC Deena/Erich to discontinue a phone number for MUSE).  All 8 ayes on the vote.  

6) Committee Reports: 

2008 Raffle: Discussion covered in Financial Report.

2009 Honoree Dinner: Due to the declining economy, no tent availability at the Mallory House for a May event. Pamela suggested returning to an Honoree format to the dinner fundraiser as we have not succeeded in securing a speaker for an alternative venue. Discussion followed regarding potential candidates and Jessica will inquire into interest and availability and report back.

7) Grant Proposals: Judy read a letter from 9 K-8 campus teachers and the principal requesting a funding of .9 position of the Art Teacher’s salary for 2009-10 for a total of $56,000 including salary, benefits and 10 days of substitute teacher costs.  Last year we funded a .8 position with .2 paid by the School District. Discussion followed regarding the possibility of the School District sharing in the salary cost, the overriding value of our Art Teacher and potential other sources of contributions. (MSC Judy/Pamela to fund .8 position of the Art Teacher at a cost of $49,780)  Excluding teacher members of the Board, votes were 6 ayes and 1 nay. 

8) 2009 Fundraising Activities: Schedule of events for the upcoming year include:  

Honoree Dinner          - May 18

Fun Fair                       - June 7

MacHouse BBQue      - July  

Raffle                           - Sept start with December drawing

Candlelight Inn Tour   - Dec

Nancy has agreed to be the coordinator for the Fun Fair and has verified that there are no conflicts with the Film Festival or Ft. Bragg Carnival this year. Organizational meetings are tentatively scheduled for Tues. Feb 24th  at 8:30 AM and Thurs Feb 26th at 3:45 PM . Nancy will call regarding park use fee negotiations with Parks and Rec.

Deena suggested a gift for Sheri Wolman for her raffle work and Erich and Nancy will meet regarding an appropriate one.

Suggestion was made for a roundtable discussion for raffle feedback with Sara and Nancy and other interested parties at Pamela Hudson Realty tentatively set for Tues, Feb 10th at 4 PM.

Our MUSE Board meeting are returning to the 4th Thursday of the month  of Thursday, Feb 26th at the MMS Library at 3:40 PM

Respectfully submitted, 

Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

TASKS AGREED TO BE COMPLETED

Jessica   1. Arrange photo of raffle winner, Erik Oldsberg, receiving cash prize, in the              Beacon paper. 


  2. Contact potential Honoree Dinner honoree.
 

Sara -        1. Update raffle income and expenses totals. 


     2. Update general account totals reflecting all deposited and promised payments. 

